
 

 

 

  

 

 
 

                                                      

The Newsletter of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 
10-13 is a REGISTERED TRADEMARK OF THE NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICIA INC., A NATIONAL ORGANIZATION 
 

BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS 

 

Hernando 
10 – 13 

P.O. Box 5785 
Spring Hill, FL 34606 

 

President’s Message 
February 2023 

  
As we move into this new year we find not much has changed from last 

year.  The mayor is continuing in his attempt to renege on the city’s obligations 
previously made through negotiations to provide quality health care insurance 
to retirees. First the city announces that retirees, in a cost saving measure, will 
have an option to move to a Medicare Advantage Plan or have the pleasure of 
paying a monthly fee plus co-pays for the same health insurance coverage 
currently provide at no cost. Fortunately, the NYC Organization of Public Service 
Retirees took the lead in suing the city and obtaining a verdict preventing the 
city from imposing their vision of premier health insurance coverage.  Several 
efforts have been turned back by the courts yet the city, and their labor union 
cohorts, are now attempting to change the Administrative Code Section 12-126 
to remove any obligation of the city to absorb the cost of retires health 
insurance coverage. The unions representing the Captains, Lieutenants, 
Sergeants, and Detectives have been vocal with their objection to the city’s 
effort. The PBA has been silent on this issue and could not even find time to 
provide an up or down vote on the city’s attempt to modify the Administration 
Code Section 12-126.  We should consider supporting those who are aiding in 
maintaining our health insurance benefits.  

As we receive information regarding this very important issue to us all, 
we will pass it along. Along these lines Joe Wolff and Ed Dunbar have been 
working on developing a Web Page for Hernando 10-13 Club which will contain 
all this information in addition to other items of interest.  The Web site is not 
totally complete however, it is far enough along to make it public. The Web site 
address is  www.hernando10-13.com, please view the site, explore it, and 
familiarize yourself with its multiple pages.  

The next Hernando 10-13 Club meeting is scheduled for February 8th.  
Hope to see you then. 

Arthur Babcock, President  
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Ed Dunbar Donated $80.00 To Booster Club at January Meeting 

************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

                 

 

 

       

 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   
 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00“  
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank  Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan  Caban                 “  
Robert  Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

 Ed Dunbar                  $550.00 
 Artie  Babcock            300.00 
 William  Palmer         280.00 
 Fran Greifenberger   200.00 
 Tom  Zaccone             200.00  
 Joe  Montali                100.00 
 Jaun   Caban               100.00 
 

James  Boyle                 $100.00 
Felix  Zelinski                   100.00 
Berine  Codaro               100.00 
Robert  Brown                100.00  
Eugene  Pacinella           100.00 
Carlos Cortez     100.00 
Richard Johns                         20.00 
Rich   Baumgartner             RMP REPAIR 
 



 
 

 



 

Important Reminders 
(February 2023) 

 

National 10-13 President’s Meeting  
 

The next National 10-13 quarterly President’s Meeting has been rescheduled to March 11, 2023 
at the Der Dutchman in Sarasota, Fl. The National 10-13 is selling raffle tickets in support of the 
Scholarship Program. At each President’s Meeting, the National 10-13 will be holding a raffle in 
support of its Scholarship Program. The winner of the raffle will receive $1,000.  Tickets will be 
available at our regularly scheduled meetings. Please support the National 10-13 Scholarship 
Fund.  
 

Day at the Races 
 
 

Several members of the Hernando 10-13 club have purchased tickets to the annual “Day at the 
Races” with the Suncoast 10-13.  The date is February 18, 2023. Gates open at 10:45am. We 
wish them luck with the horses and hope they have a great time. 
 

Annual Dues 
 

Looks like it is that time of year again for Annual Dues.  For those members under 75 years of 
age please forward, at your earliest convenience, the annual dues in the amount of $40.00. 
Payment can be sent to the Post Office Box or made at the upcoming meeting on February 8th.  
For those members over 75 years of age we request a donation to help offset the ongoing 
expenses of our monthly meetings.  
 

Transit PD Reunion 
 

There are ongoing conversations regarding a Transit PD reunion sometime last spring or early 
summer. We hope the team is successful with their negotiations to secure a Daytona Beach 
Resort for the reunion. Additional information will be provided as received from the reunion 
team and will also be included on the Hernando 10-13 web site. Stay tuned. 
 

Upcoming Meeting (February 8th 2023) 
 
Our friend Justin Noe, Director of Outreach, from the Office of Congressman Gus Bilirakis, FL-12, will 
be giving an in-depth presentation into several initiatives the congressman has been working on 
as well as some of the more common ways his office can help you in your efforts to secure and 
or improve any of your Veteran or Social Security benefits…  bring questions.   

 

 



 

Announcement 
Hernando 10-13 Web Site 

The Hernando 10-13 Club web site is active and available for use by club 

members and others who wish to view the most up to date information on issues 

of concern to Law enforcement officers. The web site not only includes 

information it also contains necessary forms, back issues of the Hernando 10-13 

Newsletter and links to Newsletter advertisers.  

 To access the web Site type www.hernando10-13.com and you will be 

directed to the web Site. 

 Please take some time to explore the site and review the information. 

Should you believe changes, addition or modifications should be made, a message 

can be sent through the Web Site and it will be considered for inclusion.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW LOCATION 

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

******************************************************************************* 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or Trust, 

please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, and bequeath 

(amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office 

a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of 

Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 

 

**************************************************************************** 

Attention All NYPD CLUB MEMBERS 

The National 10-13 club has a messenger in NYC who will be going to 
1PP to renew all the ID cards that he receives various other 10-13 
Clubs. Individuals CANNOT mail this form to him directly. He will 
ONLY accept ID CARD RENEWALS from Club Presidents ONLY. 

 If your retired ID card is going to expire, has expired or has been lost 
& wish to renew your ID Card via the mail, please fill out the attached 
form & give it to Your club President by February 24th.  

They will be sent to the messenger directly as he will be going to 1PP 
in March.  

If you lost your ID Card or it was stolen the form must be 
accompanied by a Police Report from your local Police Department or 
Sheriff's office. 

 For Your Information 

Marco Calderon 

President 

Brevard County 10-13 Club 

www.bc1013club.org 

Fidelis Ad Mortem 

 
Folowing is the application for new and renewal of NYPD Retiree ID card. The messenger will be 
going to 1PP several times a years however, he will only accept application forms sent through 
club prresidents. He will not act on any application he receives from persons other than a club 
prresident. In the event you should need the application for a new or renewal of a retiree ID 
card, the form can be forund at the club web site www.hernando10-13.com. 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001N8WbiVXsIFnM2_2SzkbtpYfo_0dT8n6X39xSaRYIoN2bxfm0JREnl3j-aXgkkcJPXXu5A4HIzQDR30yFo0nYmUgim36hEEyNTX6q5ZnH-MxwBcqrWVYVaVp4W4q89uqjS0bTfTsqQd2zNOTsDI8xIQ==&c=dG7QJpJeTeHhYa_hHJpIW66ECzK6ogzOqyRAxf39IDh1fqlKd94jaA==&ch=ANyq95wlZHOhLGVJtV_Vdp3LlzZagEs1pRQpN4UlJ-8M7Kymqs-i0A==
http://www.hernando10-13.com/
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The NYPD is driving into the future with new patrol cars. 
 

NYPD Commissioner Keechant Sewell announced the change to the “iconic” 

vehicles Wednesday during an annual New York City Police Foundation breakfast. 

She said even icons need occasional updates. 

 

“With a new look outside and a more comfortable feel inside — this potential new 

design for our fleet encompasses input from our members while representing the 

traditions of the police department,” Sewell said. 

The new vehicles will feature a design on the side similar to the design of the 

NYPD flag. There will be green stripes and white stars. 

Outside of the appearance difference, there will also be a 360-degree camera 

system to increase safety, Sewell said. There will also be a QR code on the sides of 

vehicles for community members to scan. 

 

The NYPD currently has 11,220 vehicles. Sewell has not said how many vehicles 

would be replaced or how much it would cost. 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Health Insurance Update 

 
Following is an update from Lou Hollander regarding the current status of the city’s attempt to 

reduce retirees’ health insurance coverage. Go to the below web site for additional information.  

 

keystonecop1@verizon.net <keystonecop1@verizon.net> 

To:'Ed Dunbar' 

Thu, Feb 2 at 10:48 AM 

WITH DEADLINE PASSED, MEDICARE AMENDMENT 

APPEARS DOOMED BUT PSC UNION’S ‘THIRD WAY’ 

PROPOSAL HAS SOME TRACTION 

https://tinyurl.com/y9mpr3pt  

__________________________________________________________ 
Louis Hollander 
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